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Description automatically generated with medium confidence]      Milnathort & Kinross Allotments Association

     Board Meeting 2nd August 2021
Present:  Matthew, Chris, Iain, Louise, Derek, Ann
Apologies: Steve, Becky
Matthew welcomed everyone to the meeting, our two new committee members Loise and Derek.
Minutes of Previous meeting were read proposed by Ann, seconded by Iain.
Chair’s report:  Matthew praised the efforts of all who attended the workday, a magnificent effort and a lot was achieved.  He apologised for not being able to attend himself, as he had to work.
Two skips had been hired, one for green waste and another for all other rubbish.
Secretary’s report: Chris circulated a list of all who attended the workday.  
Plot 14 has now been split into two and offered to the next two people on the waiting this. One declined for personal reasons.  The next on the list to be approached.
Plot 10 is very overgrown, Chris to contact plot holder, and find out what her plans are and if there is anything we can do to help.
The Fossoway Gathering is to be held this year and we have been invited to take a stall.  Chris to approach them to say we are considering it, depending on the covid situation.
The previous tenant of plot 14 has offered his shed for sale.  He has also said he wishes to remove his apple trees.  Chris to contact him to say that he has until the end of August to do this, otherwise they become the property of the association. Chris also to contact the new tenant to see in keeping the trees and/or will allow the previous tenant to go onto the plot to remove the trees.
To avoid the situation in future, we wish to insert a new clause in the constitution defining the length of notice period.  This will be on the agenda of the next AGM.
Treasurer’s report: Iain stated that the bank balance stans at £6322.12.  Expenditure this month comprised, skip hire, the audit fee and a contribution to the fire brigade for filling the water butts for us plus some machine oil.
AOCB:  As discussed at the last meeting there needs to be an amendment to the constitution regarding rule 12.  There is a possibility that some may try to circumvent the waiting list by co working and then the original tenant giving up the plot.  Derek will go back over previous minutes and send relevant passages to the committee so we can decide the best way forward.  This to be on the agenda for the next AGM.
Next workday: Derek to contact Chris to say when he is available, as Matthew and Iain are away in August.  Chris will then circulate to members.  Next jobs on the workday put the spare compost on the new starter plots and finish painting the sheds.
Derek had been approached by a member about clearing the orchard, he will go back to him and ask for a price, but until we know where Caulders will put the access road to the Eastern field we should not spend money on the orchard.
Date of Next Meeting Monday 6th September, venue weather dependant.
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